

**STUDENT GOVERNMENT  
GENERAL MEETING MINUTES  
27 November 2016**

**Preliminary Items**

- a** Roll Call
- b** Approval of Minutes
- c** Gallery Introductions/Business
- d** Membership Appointment/Resignations
  - i** Resignation of Korbin Keller from Voting Senator (Dorrell)
  - ii** Appointment of Jake Harris to Student Senate Representative to the Residential Hall Association (Leppanen)
    - 1. approved
- e** Oath of Office

**Auxiliary Reports**

- a.** Speaker of the Student Senate
  - i. The semester is coming to a close, so wrap up any projects that you are working on
  - ii. Two more general body meetings remaining
- b.** Student Representative to the Board of Governors
  - i. The next board meeting is this Saturday in the SUB at 1pm
  - ii. Application for the next university president is live until November 30th
- c.** Faculty Advisor
- d.** Staff Advisor
  - i. If you have any pre purchases that need to be made or anything to spend, please get in contact with Christian
  - ii. Laura will be out of the office Tuesday through Saturday
  - iii. FLS will be implemented starting on December 1st
- e.** Academic Affairs Chair
  - i. Work on the Academic Accolades banquet has started
    - 1. The banquet will take place next semester
- f.** External Affairs Chair
  - i. Holiday on Campus
    - 1. December 10th from 1-3pm
    - 2. Sign-up sheet will be sent out this week
    - 3. Card collection for Manor Care
- g.** Environmental Affairs Chair
  - i. Battery recycling will begin next semester
  - ii. Will begin working on the bike share program
  - iii. Meeting with Kirksville's Administrative Services Coordinator regarding glass recycling
    - 1. There will be a dumpster for glass recycling on LaHarpe Street
    - 2. Individuals can buy a tote from City Hall for \$4 to recycle your glass
- h.** Student Affairs Chair
  - i. Printer in Magruder
    - 1. Will continue discussions with Dean
    - 2. Expect a resolution in support of installing a printer in Magruder coming to the body next semester
  - ii. Next week a resolution will be brought to the body in support of putting the suicide hotline on the back of student I.D's
- i.** Diversity Chair
  - i. Meeting with Carol Bennett
    - 1. Bradley Turnbull will begin working at the MAC next week
  - ii. Meeting with John Gardner about having more open conversations regarding diversity
  - iii. Will meet with Joe Hamilton to discuss Safe Zone Training
  - iv. Will meet with Justin Wilson about Admissions

- j.** Appropriations Committee Chair
- k.** Athletic Fee Accountability Chair
  - i. Working on gathering proposals
    - 1. Due 11:59pm on the last day of classes
    - 2. Proposals will be reviewed at the beginning of second semester
  - ii. Stokes will be offline starting on January 1st
    - 1. Stokes renovation will create a more functional field
- l.** Environmental Sustainability Fee Accountability Chair
- m.** Health, Wellness and Safety Chair
  - i. Meetings are Thursdays at 3 in the student government office
  - ii. Quinlin is still working on a local resource compilation
  - iii. Please sign up to work the tabling
- n.** Sexual Assault Prevention Committee Chair
- o.** SAB Representative
  - i. Friday from 4-6 you can watch “Boy Meets World” and eat snacks
  - ii. Tuesday December 6th is the holiday lights event
- p.** FAC Representative
  - i. New Funding night is November 30th at 5:30pm
- q.** Public Relations Director
- r.** Legislative Director
- s.** RHA Representative

### **Executive Reports**

- a.** Treasurer
  - i. This is the last week that Christian will be taking funding requests
  - ii. Christian will be submitting his resignation next week
- b.** Secretary
- c.** Vice President of the Student Association
  - i. No more JINS bidding
  - ii. Library wants to do an annual display of the international flags
    - 1. The library does not want a permanent display
    - 2. Conversation regarding a permanent display will continue
- d.** President of the Student Association
  - i. OAF met last Wednesday
    - 1. Help McClain come up with questions for the survey
  - ii. Make sure that you are on the email list-
  - iii. Dr. Thomas’s report
    - 1. Discussion of the printer in Magruder
    - 2. Thomas believes that student reactions to the election were not disruptive and encourages student free speech and political involvement
  - iv. Look for a strategic plan next semester
  - v. Meeting with Dave Rector to discuss the rec budget
  - vi. Pelsang will be going up for appointment to Treasurer of Student Government next meeting
    - 1. We will be looking for a new committee chair for Appropriations if it passes

### **Other Reports**

#### **Old Business**

#### **New Business**

- a.** Appropriations Slate (Pelsang)
  - i. approved
- b.** First Read: A Resolution Amending the Standing Rules of Student Government (Hazen)
- c.** First Read: A Resolution in Support of Creating a Permanent International Flag Display by May 2017 (Crouse)

### **Announcements**

- a.** If you are going to be resigning, get in contact with someone on the exec board this week

- b. Make sure chairs are sending meeting attendance to Sarah
- c. 57th Annual Finals Scream in the SUB on December 11th from 9:45-11